Sharpstown High School SDMC Minutes

October 31, 2022

- The meeting began at 4:15 with a welcome and introductions
- Mr. De Leon began with a review of enrollment numbers for this year. He explained that the enrollment at the school has grown by over 100 students at this same time last year. At this point, even though we are still enrolling students, our enrollment should hold steady or grow only slightly throughout the rest of the semester. We typically get an influx of new students during the first part of the Spring semester.
- The committee reviewed the SIP and Mr. De Leon addressed specific questions related to the goals and how we arrived at the numbers. He explained the school's past performance and why the goals were set at the levels they were. He also explained that attendance has been an issue and we had established a goal to help address and focus attention to the attendance issues.
- The committee was made aware of some of the district required programs that will help address some of the needs of students and assist us in reaching the SIP Goals. Those programs include
 - Summit K-12 for Emerging Bilinguals
 - This program is designed to help students who are learning English have more practice in listening and speaking with are two areas in which we typically score low
 - Agile Mind for Algebra I, this is a pilot program that several schools are using in district
 - Freckle for Math tutorials
- The committee also discussed the changes in the schedule for the week of TEA Interim Assessments. The schedule will be changed for the week in order to give students time to complete the assessment in one sitting instead of over two days.
- The meeting ended at 4:55